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Week 9 Term 4 QUALITY   RESPECT   RESPONSIBILITY 12 DECEMBER 2018 

2019 Captain’s Speeches 

Congratulations to each of our ten candidates for the positions of 

2019 School Captain. Your speeches were inspiring, entertaining 

and informative.  

I feel fortunate to have such an outstanding student leadership 

team for 2019.  

Captains         Lachie and Erin  

Vice Captains Caleb and Siaan  

Councillors      Riley, Cooper, Hayden,  

                        Chelsea, Abbey and Beth  

Presentation Ceremony 

Thank you to all of the family and friends that were able to attend 

our special ceremony on Monday. It is always wonderful to see 

the high level of support provided to our school. The awards 

presented during the class awards were diverse and brought a 

wide smile to many students’ faces. 

Thank you to Mrs Hamilton, Mrs Pearce, Mrs Hackett, Mrs 

Holford and Mrs Dibley and our administration staff for their 

organisations of the ceremony. Our invited guests were very 

complimentary about the conduct of our students, as well as the 

Vivid performance and band. 

School Reports 

Our teaching staff have been working hard after hours to 

complete Semester 2 reports for all of our students. Parents 

should expect these documents to come home on Monday, 17 

December. 

Commencement 2019 

School will recommence on Wednesday, 30 January for all 

classes except Kindergarten.  

Kindergarten will commence on Friday, 1 February. 

Our enrolment numbers are very tight and will need to be 

assessed to ensure that we can form twenty classes across the 

school.  Students should put their bags in their 2018 class area 

on Day 1. We will line up for morning muster under the COLA 

and students will then commence the day with their peers and 

teacher from their 2018 class. 

Thank you Mr Johnson 

We bid farewell to Mr Johnson this week as he has secured a permanent appointment in the Maitland area from 2019. Mr Johnson’s contribution 

as a Stage 1 teacher and Rel. Assistant Principal will be greatly missed. We wish him all the very best in his new adventure. 

Farewell Mrs Launders and Miss Edgar 

Miss Edgar has officially retired from her service with the Department of Education and contribution to the lives of our students. Thank you for all 

your commitment and dedication over your wonderful teaching career. Mrs Launders will embark on her journey of retirement in 2019. Mrs 

Launders has touched the lives of thousands of students during her career and her knowledge and commitment has shaped their lives in one 

aspect one another. Thank you for all your commitment and dedication over your wonderful teaching career. Congratulations to you both on an 

exceptional career and for all you have done for the staff, students and community at SPS. You will be greatly missed by us all. 

School Magazine 

An enormous thank you to Amy and Cara for their efforts in producing yet another fantastic magazine to 

celebrate the end of the school year. This quality publication is a great reflection of our 2018 year at 

Singleton Public School.                  Deanne Brown Principal 

Calendar of Events 

Thursday 
13 December 

Kinder Party Day at Rose Point Park 
Vivid performing at Singleton Square starting at 
10.00 am 
Swimming Carnival payment and note due 

Friday 
14 December 

Swimming Carnival Years 1-6  
Kinder 2019 Transition Program concludes 
Year 5 Party Day payment and note due 
Last day for Canteen Service 2018 

Monday 
17 December 

Year 6 Farewell 6.00 pm-8.30 pm see more details 
in newsletter 
Stage 2 Party Day payment and note due 
Summer Reading packs to be collected from the 
Library 
Student reports to go home 

Tuesday 
18 December 

Year 5 Party Day 
Stage 2 Party Day 

Wednesday 
19 December 

End of Term 4 for Students 

Thursday 
20 December 

Staff Development Day 
P&C Working Bee 

Friday 
21 December 

Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 
29 January 
2019 

Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 
30 January 

First day for Years 1-6 
Best Start for Kinder 

Thursday 
31 January 

Best Start for Kinder 
Canteen to open for 2019 

Friday  
1 February 

First day for Kindergarten 

There are no more assemblies this year. 
Merry Christmas 

 

2019 
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Upcoming Party Days 

Kinder Party Day, Thursday, 13 December at Rose Point Park for play and picnic. No Cost involved. 

Stage 2 Party Day, Tuesday, 18 December for movies and water play. Cost is $14.00 and is due to school by Friday, 
14 December. 

Year 5 Party Day, Tuesday, 18 December for Movies, pizza and 
water play. Cost is $16.50 ($9.00 for movie and $7.50 for drink/
popcorn) and is due to school by Friday, 14 December. 

Major Award Winners 

Congratulations to the 2018 major awards winners who received 
their awards at Monday’s Presentation Day.  

Aboriginal Culture Group Excursion 

On Monday, 3 December our Cultural Group travelled to Murrook at 
Williamtown. Students rotated through a range of activities 
including throwing and catching boomerangs, traditional dancing, 
beading, storytelling and a guided walk to discover plants used by 
the Worimi people.  

“Learning how to throw a returning boomerang was extraordinarily fun” said Camron from 5S.  

Julie Sullivan 
Organising Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kinder - Wildlife Visit 

On Tuesday, 4 December Kindergarten were invited by Wildlife Aid to attend a wildlife show kindly sponsored by 
Hunter Valley Operations at school.  The show was presented by Anthony from Australian Wildlife Displays. The 
children learnt that the destruction of habitat is one of the major contributing factors to Australia's high rate of species 
extinction. The children also learnt about the role that Wildlife Aid plays in our community in rescuing injured native 
animals. The children enjoyed their close up encounters with Annie the flying fox, Freddo the fifteen year old tree frog, 
a nest of beautiful baby ring tail possums and a 
rather large goanna. The show was greatly enjoyed 
by all of the students and we really appreciated the 
generous sponsorship of this encounter. 

Debbie Grainger 
Teacher 
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Thank you to all the hard working volunteers that 
have helped in the Canteen and Breakfast Club 

during the year.   

Your support in much appreciated.   

See you in 2019. 

The first day of service will be Thursday, 31 
January 2019. 

Positive Behaviour for Learning – PBL Post-It 
Every fortnight our school focuses upon a new behaviour to reinforce our school values of RESPECT – RESPONSIBIL-
ITY – QUALITY. All classes engage in small discussions about the various behaviours and students are rewarded for 
acting in an appropriate manner. This fortnight’s focus is:-         

                                                                                **  Valuing the achievements of others ** 

Notes that have been sent home:- 
 

 Stage 2 Party Day 
 Stage 1 Party Day 
 Year 5 Party Day 
 Swimming Carnival 
 Kinder Party Day 
 2019 Year 6 Canberra 

8.40 am Play 

9.10 am Morning Muster - class 
time 

11.10 am Eating time 

11.20 am Lunch 1 

11.40 am Lunch 2 

12.00 pm Middle session 

1.30 pm Recess 

2.00 pm Afternoon session 

3.10 pm Home 

Bell Times  

Phone 02 6571 2250 

Fax 02 6572 3076 

Principal Deanne Brown 

AP ES1 Christine Launders 

AP Stage 1 Samuel Johnson (Relieving) 

Singleton Pubic School Details  

AP Stage 2 Sharmyn Zeidler (Relieving) 

AP Stage 3  Katrina Hackett 

P&C Meetings First Wednesday of the Month 
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K-2 and Support Unit Christmas Concert 

The fabulous K-2 and Support Unit Christmas Concert was showcased on Thursday, 6 December and Friday, 7 
December. Parents, carers and community members were entertained with singing and mini plays. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C KL 5c challenge winners   

Congratulations to KL on winning the P&C 5c challenge held during the 
year. 

Pictured right are KL enjoying their party on behalf of the P&C. 

Well Done KL! 

 

Nationals Athletics 

Kaitlin competed for NSW at Nationals in Melbourne recently and came 14th in Australia for 
Discus. Well done Kaitlin what an awesome achievement. 

 

Canberra Year 6 2019 

Year 6 teachers have booked the 2019 excursion to Canberra from the 8 April – 12 April, 2019. 

Expression of interest notes for the 2019 Year 6 Canberra excursion will be sent home soon. A 
$50 deposit will need to be paid by Friday, 8 February 2019. 

APPROXIMATE COST: Students -  $650-$700 Parents -  $700 - $750                            

Year Six Teachers 
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School Reports  

Student reports will be sent home on Monday, 17 December.  Please take the time to read and explain aspects of 
these reports to your child/ren.  The teachers have spent many long hours assessing, evaluating and monitoring each 
student to eventually develop these reports. 

End of Year Payments 

With the end of the year approaching, can all parents/carers please finalise any outstanding balances at the school 
office as soon as possible.  This not only includes end of year party days, swimming carnival and instrument hire but 
also for those families who wish to pay their voluntary school contribution and/or P&C levies. 

Year 6 Farewell 

On Monday, 17 December, Year 6 will be having their School Farewell. This is an exciting way for the students to 
celebrate the end of their primary school years. The details are as follows:- 

Time: 6.00 pm - 8.30 pm  

 6.00 pm - 7.00 pm - A finger food buffet for Year 6 students and their parents. 

 7.00 pm - 8.30 pm - A disco will take place for the Stage 3 students. 

Dress: Smart/Formal 

Venue :  Singleton Public School Hall 

Support Unit Christmas Party 

The Support Unit Christmas Party will be held on Thursday, 13 December.  There will be water play and a party. 
Students will need swimmers, towel and sunscreen and a plate of party food.  

Elaine Bunnemeyer and Jo Whalan 
Support Unit Teachers 

Kinder Party Day 

Kindergarten will be having their end of school Party Day on Thursday, 13 December. We will leave school at 9.30 am 
and will be back at school by 2.00 pm or earlier.  The students will be walking to Rose Point Park.  

We will be playing on the equipment at the park.  Children are asked to bring a bike/scooter to ride around the track 
with a helmet.  Parents can bring this to school in the morning and we can transport these to the park.  Alternatively 
you can meet us down at the park. 

Children will need to take 2 cold drink bottles, lunch and a plate of food to share.  Please ensure no party food 
contains nuts or nut products.  They will need to wear school uniform, a hat and sunscreen.  No money is needed for 
this excursion. Parents are very welcome to come along and help on the day.  

Kinder Teachers 

Stage 2 Party Day  

Stage 2 students will be walking to Majestic Cinemas in Singleton to watch ‘The Grinch’ before making their way back 
to school to participate in water play activities. 

When:    Tuesday, 18 December, 2018 

Where:   Majestic Cinemas Ryan Avenue, Singleton and Singleton Public School 

Time:     9:10 am – 3:10 pm 

Cost:      $9.00 (ticket price)  

Candy Bar Options: $7.50 Combo (small drink and mini popcorn) 

This end of year celebration is a great opportunity for students to strengthen friendship groups through structured 
activities. Students will be required to wear full school uniform, enclosed shoes and a hat. Please pack party clothes, 
swimmers and a towel for the water play activities. 

Please return the permission note and payment to the office by Monday, 17 December 2018 at 12.30 pm. 
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Year 5 Party Day 

For our end of year celebrations, Year 5 students will be having a party day on Tuesday, 18 December 2018. This will 
include walking to Majestic Cinemas to view the movie “The Grinch” (Rated PG) at 9.30 am. Following this we will 
return to school for pizza and a party. During the afternoon students will be taking part in organised games and water 
play. Students are to wear school uniform, BYO water pistol and a change of clothes to travel home. Bus students will 
need to change before catching the bus home at the end of school. 

To cover the cost of the movie, pizzas, party food and drinks, we ask the students to bring in $14.00. 

Please return your permission note and money to the class teacher by Friday, 14 December at 12.30 pm. 

Year 5 Teachers 

Canteen News 

The last day for canteen lunch orders and counter service for 2018 will be this Friday, 14 December.  
Canteen will re-open on Thursday 31, January 2019. 

Lisa Kramers 
Canteen Supervisor 

2019 Swimming Carnival 

Our ANNUAL YR 2-6 SWIMMING CARNIVAL will be held this Friday,14 December at the Singleton Swim & Fitness 
Centre 50m pool. This is for all students in Years 2 - 6 as well as some Year 1 children who will be turning 8 next year, 
are confident swimmers and wish to compete. 

The carnival will commence at 9.45 am and the children will be transported by bus from school at 9.15 am and return 
by 3.00 pm.  All children must come to school and travel down together.  Children are encouraged to stay for the whole 
day to support their house and to be available for the relay events in the afternoon. However, children may go home 
with parents after all their events are completed, if they have given their teacher a note in the morning.  Children 
wishing not to participate in the races are encouraged to attend so that they can support their peers.  

The pool canteen will not be open for the children. Therefore, they should all bring their own recess, lunch and drinks.   

Children should wear shirts and shorts in their house colours with their swimmers underneath or children may change 
at the pool.  They should also wear enclosed shoes to school but may bring thongs for during the day at the carnival.  
Please bring sunscreen, swim shirt, a towel and wear a hat.  Please ensure that all items of clothing are labelled with 
your child's name.  (Kendall - Red; Paterson - Green; Gordon - Yellow; Lawson - Blue).   

Spectators are encouraged to attend and the entry fee for them is $2.30 to be paid to the pool on entry.   

The cost will be $6.00 per child (to cover pool entry and bus) and MUST be paid to the school with the permission note 
BEFORE Thursday, 13 December 2018.  Season ticket holders can swipe on the day of the carnival but must pay 
$2.60 for the bus to the office (This includes swim or family membership, NOT Learn to Swim lessons).  

Please note there can be no late payments due to our accounting system and we appreciate your adherence.  

Sharmyn Zeidler and Cathy Black 
Organising Teachers 

Band Instrument Hire Term 4 Payment Due 

Thank you to the parents who have their child’s Band Instrument Hire payments up to date.  Please be aware that 
Term 4 payments for instrument hire are now due and Term 3 payments are in arrears. For students keeping 
instruments for the holidays for extra practice, the $20 holiday fee is also due.  Could all parents please ensure that 
payments are up to date before the end of the year. 

Summer Reading Program 

We are very excited to be running our school Summer Reading Program again in 2018/19. 

Children who have returned their permission notes and have no overdue books will be invited to come to the library 
during Week 10 to collect their reading log, bag and selected books. 

If your child has not returned their permission note they are welcome to bring it to the library up until Wednesday, 19 
December. Spare notes are available at the office and on our school website. 

In order to be included in the prize draw children need to return their completed reading log and books by the end of 
the first full week of school (8 February). 

Happy holidays and have fun exploring all the wonderful places books can take you! 

Benita Van Der Wel - Librarian 
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Thank you to the very kind supporters of our school who generously made donations towards the 
prizes for our school presentation: 

AGL Macquarie, Saxby’s Bus Coaches, Liddell Coal, the Federal member for Hunter The Honourable Joel 
Fitzgibbon and Singleton Public School P&C. Congratulations to the performers in the School Band and the 
Vocal Movement Group.   

Announcing the  
2019 School Captains, Vice Captains and Year 6 Councillors 

 

School Captains   Lachlan and Erin  
Vice Captains   Caleb and Siaan  
 

Year 6 Councillors  Riley , Cooper , Hayden      
      Beth , Chelsea , Abbey  
  
    House Captains    Vice Captains  
Kendall  Josh, Phoebe       Tyler, Chelsea   
Lawson  Lachlan ,Tyla       Jack, Lillyan  

Gordon  Keanu, Regan       Donny, Hannah  

Paterson Charlie, Ella       Taj, Skye  

Singleton Public School 2018 Awards 
 

Congratulations to all award recipients in 2018 

DUX      Hamish   

CITIZENSHIP AWARD Harry  
donated by Saxby’s Bus & Coaches  

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD Joshua  

INSPIRATION AWARD Alexis  

SPORTSPERSON AWARD Kaitlin  

PREMIERS SPORTING AWARD Max  

CREATIVE AND PERFORMING ARTS AWARD Ruby  
donated by Liddell Coal 

LIBRARY AWARD  Sam  

YAMAMA AWARD Harrison  

SCIENCE AWARD     
   
donated by AGL Macquarie                     Early Stage 1 - Nikkaelah  
                                                                 Stage 1 -  Hamish  
                                                                 Stage 2 -  Campbell  
                                                                 Stage 3 -  Clancy  
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Book Award Recipients 
KDM Mackenzie  2L Matthew  4/5R Miley  

KDM Harlen  2L Anne  4/5R Harrison  

KDM Hannah  2J Jake  4/5R Lillyan  

KS Max  2J Harry  5K Beth  

KS Charlotte  2J Zahra  5K Jake  

KS Joey  2PD Meika  5K Maegan  

KL Leah  2PD Knox  5S Emily  
KL Ruby  3A Hannah  5S Jaxon  

1LF Ava  3A Mitchell  6D Madison  

1LF Isaac  3A Cooper  6D Abbie  

1LF Marley  3C Sabine  6D Charlie  

1S Adyson  3C Abubakar  6M Tom  

1S Laylah  3C Max  6M Kaylar  

1S Hunter  3/4Z Amelia  6M Lara  

1H Macey  3/4Z Rachael  7B Anakin  
1H Danika  3/4Z Noah  7B Marcus  
1H Cooper  4B Alisha  7W Damian  
2L Cailin  4B Clancy  7W Phoenix  

KL Blake  2PD Hannah  5S Skye  

  4B Abby    

Certificate Recipients 

KL Mia  1S Allira  3C Ewan  5S Camron  

KL Maggie  1S Eloise  3C Sarah  5S Ella  

KL Cayden  1S Rosie  3C Abbie  5S Talan  

KL Lincoln  1S Harrison  3C Aeryn  5S Tyla  

KL Bronte  1S Charles  3C Recce  5S Heath  

KDM Tilly  2J Millie  3/4Z Hayley  6D Nick  

KDM Olivia  2J Mia  3/4Z Emily-Ann  6D Lucy  

KDM Mila  2J Hamish  3/4Z Frankie  6D Hugh  

KDM Albert  2J Carson  3/4Z Acacia  6D Jesse  

KDM Asha  2J Pin 3/4Z Mia  6D Tyler  

KS Layla  2L Savannah  4B Mia  6M Lachlan  

KS Jenny  2L Jake  4B Bailey  6M Hirani  

KS  Senudi  2L Vincent  4B Sheridyn  6M Ethan  

1LF Matilda  2PD Flynn  4/5R Jasmine  7B Coleby  

1LF Matthew  2PD Caitlin  4/5R Ashton  7B Kaiden  

1LF Olivia  2PD Aiden  4/5R Chelsea  7B Dre  

1LF Emily  2PD Ameila  4/5R Jack  7B Harley  

1LF Cruz  2PD Jenna  4/5R Cooper  7B Brodie  

1H Logan  3A Jayke  5K Joshua  7B Stevie  
1H Lila  3A Hudson  5K Erin  7B Harley  

KS  Mason  2L Zarleya  4B Thomas  6M Bridie  

KS  Andrew  2L Hannah  4B Hamish  6M Lachlan  

1H Jazmyn  3A Archer  5K Seth  7W Aiden          Duke  
1H Hailey  3A Arli  5K Rihann  7W Joseph         Isabella  
1H Jaek  3A Mia  5K Taj  7W Henry  
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Presentation Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support Unit Presentation 

Congratulations to Group 1 students who received their Support Unit end of year awards at last weeks assembly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Hoodies 

Next year, to celebrate the end of your child's Primary education, we will be offering "school hoodies” for Year 6 
students to purchase. The hoodies will have all of the Year 6 student names on the back with a '2019' design on the 
front.  

It will be a  navy blue hoody (which is a medium weight fleece jumper with hood) 
with yellow print priced at $43.50. Notes will be sent home in 2019. 
Year 6 Teachers 

Singleton Neighbourhood Centre Donations 

Singleton Public School have collected non-perishable food to donate to the 
Singleton Neighbourhood Centre.  Each year parents and students donate a food 
item as part of the annual K-2 and Support Unit Christmas Concert.  Many boxes of 
food have been collected ready for the Neighbourhood Centre to collect. 

School Magazine Subscription 

In 2019 the school will go ahead with the School Magazine Subscription for students in Years 3, 4 and 5.  The School 
Magazine is Australia’s most-loved and longest-running literary publication for children. The four magazines under The 
School Magazine imprint have been introducing young readers to a world of words for more than a century. The 
secret of its enduring success is the quality literature which engages and inspires young readers.  The subscription 
includes 10 copies of the magazine per year. 

The subscription is at a cost of $11.00 per child payable at the school office in 2019. More information can be found at 
https://theschoolmagazine.com.au/. *Please note some Year 2 students may also be required to get the subscription - 
this will be confirmed by class teachers in 2019.  
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Class Equipment & Requirements List 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten  

Total 
Qty 

Item  

1 headphones  
2 boxes of tissues  

Year 1 

2 glue stick  

2 boxes of tissues  
1 pair of headphones or earbuds  

 Year 2  

1 school magazine subscription $11 (to be con-
firmed by teacher in 2019) 

 

8 HB pencils 2 per term  (minimum) (good quali-
ty)  

 

1 packet coloured pencils (good quality)  

1 packet textas (good quality)  

2 pencil sharpener  
2 erasers  

1 pair scissors  
8 glue sticks - 2 per term (good quality, not pens 

or liquid) 
 

1 pencil case  

4 tissues - 1 box per term  

1 paint shirt  
1 pair of headphones or earbuds  

1 USB storage device (unused) with lanyard  

1 whiteboard markers  

1 scrap book   

1 whiteboard markers  

1 whiteboard markers  

Year 3 
Total 
Qty 

Item  

1 school magazine subscription $11 payable at 
the office 

 

1 pencil case  
1 packet 10 HB good quality lead pencils with 

name 
 

1 packet coloured pencils with name  
1 packet texta colours  
1 pair of headphones or earbuds  
4 large glue sticks (1 per term -good quality, not 

pens or liquid) 
 

1 30cm ruler  
2 large erasers  
1 paint shirt  
1 pencil sharpener in container  
2 boxes of tissues   
1 pair of  scissors  
1 USB storage device (unused) with lanyard  
1 whiteboard markers  

Year 4 
1 school magazine subscription $11 payable at 

the office 
 

1 USB storage device (unused) with lanyard  
1 pencil case  
1 packet of 10 lead pencils—good quality HB lead 

with name 
 

1 packet coloured pencils - with name  
1 packet textas - with name  
1 30cm ruler  
4 large glue sticks (1 per term; good quality, not 

pens or liquid) 
 

1 pair scissors  
2 erasers  
2 sharpeners  
2 boxes of tissues  
1 pair of headphones or earbuds  
1 paint shirt  
1 whiteboard markers  

1 dictionary / thesaurus available for purchase at 
school office $22 

 

1 dictionary / thesaurus available for purchase at 
school office $22 

 

Additional Information  
No white out of any sort is allowed at school 

No permanent markers are allowed at school 

These lists are basic requirements.  Additional 
equipment may be  

required during the year, as requested on an indi-
vidual classroom basis. 

PLEASE ENSURE ALL EQUIPMENT IS LA-
BELLED CLEARLY WITH YOUR CHILD’S NAME 
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Class Equipment & Requirements List 2019 Con’t 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 School Planning 

Tuesday 29/1/19 Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 30/1/19 Students in Year 1-6 resume 

                                 Kindergarten best start assessments 

Thursday 31/1/19     Kindergarten best start assessments 

Friday 1/2/19            Kindergarten first day of school    

As school enrolment numbers are finalised during the first few days of school, students will return to their 2018 class 
groups until classed are formed for 2019.  This method causes the least disruption to students.  

The canteen will be open Thursday, 31 January 2019. 

The Breakfast Club will resume on Wednesday, 30 January. 

Bus Services resume Wednesday, 30 January 2019. 

Term Dates for  2019  

Term 1 – 30/1/19 – 12/4/19 (29/1/19 School Development Day) 

Term 2 – 30/4/19 – 5/7/19 (29/4/19 School Development Day) 

Term 3 – 23/7/19 – 27/9/19 (22/7/19 School Development Day) 

Term 4 – 14/10/19 – 18/12/19 (19/12-20/12/19 School Development Days) 

 

All Year 5 and Year 6 students will need:  

Qty Item  

1 school magazine subscription Year 5 only $11  

1 pencil case  

1 pack of 10 Graphite 2B lead pencils   

8 blue & red biros (minimum of 2 per term)  

1 packet coloured pencils or crayon pens (wind-up crayons)  

1 packet of coloured textas  

1 pack highlighters (at least pack of 4)  

1 white soft eraser  

1 pencil sharpener  

4 large glue sticks (large - 1 per term)  

1 dictionary / thesaurus available for purchase at school office $22  

1 30cm ruler with both centimetre and millimetre measurements  

1 pair scissors  

1 USB storage device (unused) with lanyard  

3 large boxes of tissues   

1 pair of headphones or earbuds  

2 plastic envelope folders  

1 whiteboard markers  

2 coloured A4 document wallets   
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Aussie Bush 

Year 5 were lucky enough to attend The Great Aussie Bush Camp last week for 4 days and 3 nights. The kids separated 
into 3 groups and participated in activities that required them to conquer their fears, work as a team and have a bunch of 
fun. Everyone got to have a go at canoeing, rock climbing, fencing, high ropes challenge, spot light and many more fun 
and challenging activities. We left the camp on day 2 to go on a wonder through the rainforest together, have a snack 
and make a quick trip to the sand dunes before the storm hit. Students had a ball participating in our night time disco 
and running their own stalls at the County Fair. 

Mrs Botes 
Organising Teacher 
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Congratulations to our assembly award winners for Term 4, Week 7 2018 

CLASS AWARD RECIPIENTS K - 6 

Assembly Awards 

KDM William  
Cooper  KL Clay  

Jordan  

KS 
Layla  
Zander  
Andrew  

1FL Matilda  
Isaac  

1S Peyton  
Harvey  1H James  

Amittee  

2J Logan  
Levi  2L Will  

Kristy                Seth   

2PD Flynn  
Amelia  3A 

Tristan  
Kayden  
Khloe  

3C 
Sarah  
Eva  
 

4B 
Nesha  
Ciah  
Jessica  

3/4Z 
Sophie  
Bobbi  
Kayley  

4/5R Aussie Bush 

5K Aussie Bush 5S Aussie Bush 

6D 
Tommy  
Liam  
Ruby  

6M 
Jenna  
Kaitlin  
Brayden  

7B Presentation Day Awards 7W Presentation Day Awards 

Singleton Stars  

Early Stage 1 Jordan  Stage 1 Adyson  

Stage 2 Jasmine  Stage 3 N/A 

Super Citizens  

KDM Penelope  4/5R Ashton  

3A Ella  5S Chelsea  
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Classwork by 2PD 
 


